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	 SCHOOL TRANSFER DAY
Thursday 4th July

Every year, during July, schools all have a transfer day where your child will get the opportunity to spend time with the class they will be a part of in September.

Year 4 children will therefore attend their chosen middle school class.

Please note that Dorset Travel do not arrange transport to the middle schools on transfer day.  It is up to parents to transport their children to their ‘new’ school.

If you foresee any problems with getting your child to the middle school please speak to Mr Wash.
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Piddle Valley CE First School             


Newsletter No.	10 June 2019





Once again the school has been incredibly busy with the children taking part in a number of extra-curricular activities - competing in tennis tournaments, enrichment activities at St Mary’s Middle school, netball, Kwik cricket to name but a few. Well done to everyone who has taken part but also a big thank you to all our parents who have supported with transport and attending the different events – we really appreciate your help.


Teaching & Learning


The Reception children recently visited Thomas Hardy’s school for a science session. They had the opportunity to work with staff from the school in creating ‘slime’ and watching a rocket take off followed by making their own mini rockets. The children really enjoyed the experience and were a credit to the school.


The Year 1 pupils have recently completed the phonics screening with Mrs Joseph in class. This is a discrete screening programme to attain how well the children use and apply their phonic knowledge. All the children have worked very hard and we are very proud of them. Parents will receive this information in the end of year school reports.


The Year 2 pupils have now completed their end of key stage ‘tests’. Again these are intended to be discretely delivered to the children and give the school a ‘snap shot’ on how the children are performing. Once again this information will be shared with the Year 2 parents with the end of year reports. Well done to all the children.


PV Governors


Following our recent vacancy for a parent governor, I would like to welcome Mrs Jo Hawkins to the governing body. She has already been into school in her new role and will be a huge asset to the governing body and the school. 





Farewell - I hope you will join with me in wishing Mrs Dawn Eccles much luck in her new role at Bere Regis School as Mrs Eccles will be leaving Piddle Valley next Friday to take up her new post as a support teaching assistant. She has only been with us for a short time but we have all enjoyed working with her and she has made many great contributions to the school and in supporting the Year 3/4 children. Good luck!

















Race for Life raised £63.00


Wessex FM Mosaic - £65.50





‘Beautiful Dorset’ Art Competition winners – Alton Pancreas Fete


Congratulations to all the children who took part but special recognition to…


KS1 - 1st Josh Sellick, 2nd Rebecca Brackstone, 3rd Fox Wheeler


KS2 – 1st place to Arthur Hill 


With a special ‘Certificate for achievement’ awarded to Hector Goodbody and Ben Burnham.








�


Well done Herbie Long-Brown for moving up in swimming.


Congratulations Ben Styles – what an achievement at getting your first certificate in PADI scuba diving.  Amazing!


Another great achievement for Jessica Old who got a merit in her Primary ballet exam.  


Well done to our Year 4’s for getting in to the 2nd stage of the Tennis finals, and subsequently making it in to the finals which will take place this month.

















Star of the Week





Reception – 


Year 1 – 


Year 2 – Jessica Old


Year 3 – Lucca French


Year 4 – 


Congratulations!





Shining Star





Reception – 


Year 1 –


Year 2 – Tanya Greenough


Year 3 – Adam Sellers


Year 4 – Vanessa Legowska





Congratulations!








Dorset Police Headquarters open day


This is a FREE event taking place on Saturday 20th July between 11am and 4pm at Dorset Police Headquarters, Winfrith, DT2 8DZ


Members of the public will be able to visit stands, watch displays and interact with teams and departments such as:


Dog section, drone unit, air service, traffic department, safety camera team, neighbourhood team, firearms unit, safer schools team, forensics team, search and marine teams, public order unit, rural crime and much more.





Piddletrenthide and Plush Fete – Saturday 22nd June


Please can the fete organisers and PTA have your usual support with the fete this year.  They are requesting donations of the following items 





Cakes and Savouries�
Liz Larpent�
348369�
�
Jams and Preserves  �
Jeannette Frampton�
348791�
�
Bottle tombola�
Janet Keen�
348851�
�
Bric-a-brac & gifts�
Bronwen James�
348726�
�
Books & CD’s�
Alicia Eysenck�
01305 251841�
�
Plants, clothing and accessories�
Tracey Mitchell�
348788�
�



The school will also be holding a non-school uniform day, next Friday 21st June, in return for jars of goodies please.  Jars can be brought into the school office anytime between now and the fete, next Saturday.





SAD TO REPORT……………….that there has been damage to gardening tools and property in the school grounds recently.  


Please could we urge locals and parents who may be passing the school grounds to keep an eye out for any visitors to our school grounds and report these to the school office please. 








School Contact Details: Headteacher: Mrs Jayne Browne
Telephone:
01300 348219


Email: office@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk

Website: www.piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk

Address:
Piddletrenthide, Nr Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 7QL

